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The Legal Aid Society of Hawai’i hereby provides testimony to the Senate Committee on 

Human Services in support of SB517. 

 

The high cost of utilities is a concern for everyone; particularly for HPHA tenants who have 

limited incomes and must pay their own electricity.  This bill would allow a tenant to decrease 

utility costs in an environmentally friendly manner.   Legal Aid strongly supports this bill. 

 

Thank you for allowing me to testify. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Sheila p. Lippolt 

Housing Attorney 
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Bill No. and Title: SB 517  
Purpose:  Permits clotheslines in state and federal public housing projects. 

 

It takes a family of 4, 2 adults & 2 children, over $20.00 per week to run the coin operated Laundry at a 

Housing complex. 

This will not only be essential to the family but the environment and bring down costs of maintenance and 

repairs to the dryers and ducts.  This is a WIN for all. 

 

Some may argue that clotheslines are unsightly.  Set parameters to allow clothes to be hung between certain 

hours.   

 

 



From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: ldurr@ymail.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for SB517 on Feb 5, 2013 13:15PM
Date: Friday, February 01, 2013 11:43:37 AM

SB517
Submitted on: 2/1/2013

Testimony for HMS on Feb 5, 2013 13:15PM in Conference Room 016

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Lois C. Durr Individual Support No

Comments: I support the Bill which will allow clotheslines to be used in Public

Housing. This will help save money for the consumer, and cut back on utility bills;

electric and gas usage. We need to consider effective and practical ways to return to

a "greener" way of life. This bill is a good start.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
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